
ANNOUNCEMENT 

In accordance with the requirements of the World Bank (Operational Policy OP 4.01), the institution co-
financing the Odra-Vistula Flood Management Project, 

the following is made publicly available: 

State Water Holding Polish Waters Regional Water Management Authority in Wrocław (PGW WP 
RZGW in Wrocław) Project Implementation Unit Odra-Vistula Flood Management Project (PCU 
OVFMP) made the DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT PLAN for the Component 1 - Flood 
Protection of the Middle and Lower Odra, Subcomponent 1.B – Flood Protection on the Middle and 
Lower Odra, Works Contract 1B.7 - WFS Widawa – the rebuilding of the flood management system of 
the communes and municipalities Czernica, Długołeka, Wisznia Mała and Wrocław (hereinafter called 
DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT PLAN) available for inspection to all interested people and 
institutions. 

Any interested participant may:  

A) get familiarised with the DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT PLAN in the period from 
30.01.2019 till 19.02.2019 inclusive (21 calendar days), at the seat of: 

 State Water Holding Polish Waters Regional Water Management Authority in Wrocław, 91B 
Kochanowskiego Ave., 51-602 Wrocław, on working days between 8:30 a.m. and 2:30 p.m., 

or via a website: 

 PGW WP RZGW in Wrocław, address – www.wroclaw.gov.pl, 
 Project Office, address – www.odra-wroclaw.pl/aktualnosci, 
 Wrocław City Office, address – bip.um.wroc.pl, 
 Długołęka Commune Office, address – www.gmina.dlugoleka.pl  
 Czernica Commune Office, address – www.czernica.pl, 
 Odra – Vistula Flood Management Project Coordination Unit , address – www.odrapcu.pl. 

B) submit remarks and motions referring to the DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT PLAN in 
writing form and oral form to the minutes to the addresses mentioned above or in a digital form to the 
following e-mail address: jrpwroclaw.opdow@wody.gov.pl between 30.01.2019 and 19.02.2019 
(inclusive).  

State Water Holding Polish Waters Regional Water Management Authority in Wrocław is a competent 
institution to consider the remarks and motions (contact person: Mrs. Joanna Zawisza-Gończ, 
telephone +48 71 32-40-946). 

After the 21-day period mentioned above of the document availability for inspection, on: 

20.02.2019 at 6:30 p.m. at Primary School (Szkoła Podstawowa) in Wilczyce (ul. Wrocławska 15) 

there will be open meeting to all interested participants where the information on the DRAFT 
ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT PLAN shall be presented and there will be organized a public 
discussion concerning the document as well as the motions and remarks submitted to the document 
both prior to the meeting and during the meeting itself. 

The Announcement was made public by publishing in the press (Gazeta Wrocławska), placing it on 
notice boards in PGW WP RZGW in Wrocław, Wrocław City Office and Commune Offices in Długołęka 
and Czernica as well as on the websites of the above indicated institutions.  


